[image: image1.png]


[image: image2.png]



[image: image3.jpg]



[image: image4.wmf]

   


LUNCH: Meatball Sandwiches and Pasta, Salad!

SONG:  My Country ‘Tis of Thee, led by Ralph S.       

INVOCATION:  Sung beautifully by Ralph S..

ANNOUNCEMENTS, EVENTS

 



    and OPPORTUNITITES

Live Healthy DeKalb County – Christel Springmire Shoe Share will need volunteers 7/22 in the evening, contact Jennie.

Meals on Wheels: Still room to participate - contact Amy!  See below for list.
Next Interclub on 7/21 we will be passing the gavel, (that's gotta be painful?!) need ideas for how to conceal it.

Committee Sign-ups start next week, early and often is how we like it!

Beanzie setup will be on a Friday 7/11 instead of Saturday. Also the sign-up sheet has been started!   Please mark your calendars and save July 11 & 13.   Routes will be marked on the 12th.

Beanzie Meeting:  Twins, 6pm, 7/1

Awards Committee meeting on the 26th at 7:30a, at the Lincoln Inn.
Social Sports –
The DeKalb Forest Preserve is taking us on a sneak preview of the Hoppe Heritage Farm.  The tour will take approximately 45 minutes.  Per Al Roloff, our tour guide:   "The Hoppe Heritage Farm - Miller-Ellwood cabin will open to the public in Fall 2014.  The 1835 cabin was built by Bill Miller, Isaac Ellwood's father-in-law, and was one of the first in the county.  It was relocated to this site and is being restored as an educational/historical center.  The South Branch Prairie is one of our best examples of re-created prairie, wetland and Marsh."
DATE:          Sunday, June 29, 2014
TIME:           Noon - 1:30 pm 

LOCATION:  Hoppe Heritage Farm

                    31966 Pleasant Hill Road, Genoa, IL

                    (1/4 mile south of Rt 72 on the east side of Pleasant Hill Road)

The gate will be opened for our event.  There is a large gravel parking lot as well as picnic tables, a porta-pottie, a trail that go through the woods to the Russell Forest Preserve and two overlooks of the South Branch Prairie.  
BRING:         Dish to share with serving utensils and BYOB; plates, silverware and napkins will be provided

SIGN UP at next Wednesday's meeting (so talk to your family/friends/prospective members today) or email Abby @ achemers@aol.com with the headcount

Toney Xidis is still looking for folks to help out at lunch time next week at the Mentoring Program at University Village.  Jan Byrnes assisted last week and recommends bringing a little plastic garbage bag with you.  There is a lot of picking up to do.  

Coolers and large beverage jugs are needed for Beanzie.  Contact Sue Doubler. 

Greg Spears read a nice thank you note from the 4-H group.  
PROGRAM

Tom Phillips came to NIU as the new Chief of Police in September, 2013.  He was selected from a pool of approximately 80 applicants and comes to NIU from the University of Chicago, Illinois.  He grew up in Flint, Michigan and was from a fairly blue color upbringing.  When the auto plants in Flint closed up, Tom saw his future in the military.  He joined the Army and became a Military Policeman.  He says that the Military Police and the University Police are very similar experiences.  When Tom applied for the position at NIU, he told his wife he didn’t think he was going to get the job.  He had an opportunity at Southern Illinois University and they went and visited that area.  When the NIU opportunity arose, he and the family came here and were in Sycamore and likened it to being in a movie – very wholesome.  That’s when he decided they were going to move to Sycamore and that he was determined to become the NIU Police Chief.  Upon arriving at NIU, he encountered some unorthodox practices and his mantra for the first month was, “Effective immediately …”  He also was faced with a lot of issues and had more contact with Chicago media in his first 90 days here than he had with his entire 16 year career at UIC.  Low morale was evident and he has worked diligently to change the mind set of his officers.  Chief Phillips and Chief Lowery (Chief of Police for DeKalb) have established a good working relationship and continue to explore avenues of greater safety for the entire Communiversity through co-policing and a variety of other initiatives.  It’s nice to have Chief Phillips and his family in our community.  (I hope I didn’t misquote him here!)
Quote for the day

“It is better to travel well than arrive.”






- Buddha
UPCOMING PROGRAMS: (Why not invite a guest? – that could also mean a prospective member!)


July 2 – Board Meeting

July 9 - Biking with Beanzie

July 16 - Barb City Betties

July 23 - Lehan Drugs – Local Business Profile



JULY BIRTHDAYS



July 3 – Jim Barker


July 17 – Paul Stoddard



July 22 – Greg Spears



July 29 – Tim Dunlop

Today’s Attendance:



Biking with Beanzie is rapidly approaching!
	29
	Kish Kiwanians

	  1
	Guest Speaker: Tom Phillips, NIU Chief of Police

	30
	TOTAL


(continued on next page)

Motion was made by Jack Goodrich to close nominations for officers for 2014-2015 and was seconded by Amy Polzin.  Here is the slate of officers: 
Kishwaukee Kiwanis Officers for 2014-2015
President:

Abby Chemers

President Elect:
Dick Dowen

Vice President:
Joe Gastiger

Treasurer:

Lisa Small

Assistant Treasurer:
Sue Doubler

Secretary:

Ken Doubler

Assistant Secretary:
Jerry Wahlstrom

Immediate Past Prez:
Greg Spears
Board:



2014
Bob Higgerson

2015
Kendra Chaplin


2014
Diana King


2015
Steve Cichy


2014
Mark Sawyer


2015
Bill Finucane


2014
Beryl Smith


2015
Svetlana Henrikson







2015
Joe Jarocki
Thanks to all for your willingness to serve!

Meals on Wheels – Currently July 11 and July 28 are available.  Also, if you would like to help someone with the delivery, feel free to sign up.  It’s fun to partner up with someone on this!  Please arrive at V.A.C. by 10:45 a.m. on your assigned day.
July 1

Joe Gastiger

July 2

Meeting – No Delivery

July 3

Gene Perry and Amy Polzin
July 4

Holiday – No Delivery

July 7

Bill Cummings

July 8

Gordy Melms and Jerry Wahlstrom

July 9

Meeting – No Delivery

July 10

Dick Dowen

July 11



July 14

Kendra Chaplin

July 15

Gordy Melms and Jerry Wahlstrom

July 16

Meeting – No Delivery

July 17

Jack Goodrich and Roger Seymore

July 18

Beryl, Beryl, Beryl Smith

July 21

Kendra Chaplin

July 22

Dean and Jane Quarnstrom

July 23

Meeting – No Delivery

July 24

Norm Schaeffer

July 25

Diana King

July 28


July 29

Janet and Pat Byrnes

July 30

Meeting – No Delivery

July 31

Abby Chemers
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Officers for 2013-2014





President                            Greg Spears


President Elect                Abby Chemers


Vice President                     Dick Dowen


Treasurer                               Lisa Small


Asst. Treasurer                   Sue Doubler


Secretary                            Ken Doubler


Asst. Secretary             Jerry Wahlstrom


Immediate Past President      


 Melissa Lenczewski


Lt. Governor                   Bill Cummings


District Governor               Pattie Heath





********************


Kishwaukee Kiwanis Meetings





2nd, 3rd, 4th, (and 5th) Wednesday at 11:45 a.m


Hopkins Park Community Room





********************


K-Family Events/Meetings





Circle K 	Tuesday nights at 9:00 p.m. in DuSable 280.


	Hint:  To stay young, attend one of their meetings! 


	


AKtion Club – Second Tuesday of the month at 2:45 p.m. at Opportunity House (202 Lucas St.) in Sycamore.





********************


Defining Statement





Kiwanis is a global organization of volunteers dedicated to changing the world, one child and one community at a time.





********************


Flag Salute





As our flag signifies purity, valor, and justice, may we as true Kiwanians exemplify these virtues as we serve the children of the world.
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Serving the Children of the World








